
February 17, 1931
LR 15
LB 134, 245, 545A

PRESIDENT: While the Legislature Is in session and
capable of doing business I propose to sign and I do 
sign LR 16.

CLERK: Mr. President, I have a report from the Depart
ment of Administrative Services regarding a request 
for contract approval. That will be on file in my 
office. I have the 1980 Annual Energy Office Report. 
That will be on file in my office.

Mr. Presidnent, two Attorney General’s Opinions, first 
to Senator DeCamp regarding LB 134, and one addressed 
to Senator Beutler regarding LB 245. (See pages 527 
through 532 of the Legislative Journal.)

Finally, Mr. President, new bill, LB 545A, offered by 
Senator Johnson at the request of the Governor. (Read 
title to LB 545A for the first time.)

PRESIDENT: Ready for agenda item #5, resolutions. The
first resolution is LR 15.

CLERK: Mr. President, LR 15 is found on page 495 of
the Journal. It is offered by Senator Koch and Senator 
Marvel. (Read LR 15.) Mr. President, again that is
found on page 495 of the Journal.

PRESIDENT: The Chair recognizes Senator Koch.

SENATOR KOCH: Mr. President, is Senator Marvel here?

PRESIDENT: Yes, sir, he was.

SENATOR KOCH: Well, I introduced this resolution on
behalf of Mr. Locke who has been selected as the Teacher 
of the Year in the State of Nebraska, and all too often 
those who labor in the vineyards with the children of 
this state are forgotten symbols, but most of us give 
great credit to those who taught us something somewhere 
along the line. And having once lived in Hastings and 
attended Hastings College, I introduced the resolution 
on behalf of Senator Marvel and myself for Mr. Locke, 
who is a graduate of Hastings College and who not only
teaches but works in that community in a lot of other
efforts. And I would suggest that this body unanimously 
adopt this resolution recommending and honoring Mr.
Locke for outstanding service to that community for 
some 15 years or more. Thank you.

PRESIDENT: Any further discussion on LR 15? If not,
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